


residential properties.  
 
As stated in the Kleinburg-Nashville Conservation District Plan and Guidelines, the re-developments
on the West Side of Islington Avenue are amiss in scale, precedent, and detail. The buildings and
their landscape dominate the street and as Mr. Carter (who wrote the District Plan and Guidelines)
indicates, they are "wrong" for the site and the damage done by these re-developments to the
historic village character of Kleinburg is greatly exacerbated by the landscape and streetscape
elements installed. Please avoid making this mistake again!
 
There are other issues with the proposed development:
 
Garbage disposal will also be an issue. There will be 3 large garbage receptacles (2 proposed at
10568 Islington Ave and 1 proposed at 30 Nashville Road) that will back DIRECTLY onto existing
residential backyards. This poses a problem in many ways including loud noises from garbage trucks
collecting waste from the large metal bins, odour and rodent issues. 
 
The proposed development also requires the removal of 56 mature trees! ... 56! That in itself is a
travesty.  
 
We oppose the application to amend the Official Plan and Zoning By-Law and ask counsel to evaluate
the unique location of the subject property and the vulnerability of the residents who have invested
in the village and aim to maintain the quaintness that makes the village unique. Overdevelopment of
this kind is unacceptable. Having by-laws changed to fundamentally alter the charm of the city, and
benefit only the developer, is unacceptable. There are rules in place to protect the community and
the village and we need these rules and by-laws to be followed and respected. We need to stop
overdevelopment of Kleinburg on inappropriate lands and build responsibly. There are ways to
develop responsibly and this is not it! We hope that we can have your support at the meeting being
held on December 1st discussing this development at 10568 Islington Avenue and reconsider the
proposal to change the zoning from R1 Residential to C11 Mainstreet commercial. Let us stand up
for the village and preserve Kleinburg, while we still can.
 
Sincerely,
 
Laura De Faveri
 
Please note: the photos below depict the subject lands. The first shows the proposed development
backing DIRECTLY onto residential properties. The second photo shows the existing multi-use
residential building on Islington that do NOT back on to any residential properties. This is to
emphasize the inappropriateness of allowing rezoning at 10568 Islington Avenue. 
 



 


